

Jack and Jonnie Hunt SERVING WITH Mission Aeroservices

WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS

missionaero7@gmail.com



Dear Co-laborers in Christ,

Jan-Mar 2021

Spring greetings from Mission Aeroservices in Jesus Wonderful Name!

Through our natural human eyes this year does not look to be any better than 2020, and we do not know what is ahead, what tomorrow may bring. These are scary... perilous times... and some hearts or souls have already fainted, and some are about to faint. However, do we not know who holds tomorrow? The same One that holds all the universe! God is omnipresent, all knowing, yes, He knows and genuinely cares for His own. "Whereas the Lord was there." Ezekiel 35:10 This world's leaders have their plans for us. As well, when Edom's Princes saw an easy target in Israel and Judah that were desolate and would be 'easy pickings' and could be plundered they overlooked one small detail... "the Lord was there". So let us continue to faith and trust that "the Lord is there", watching over His Church... His Bride. If we are honest, Revival is what we truly need! God is in total control, so let's be surrendered to His care and service with one eye on the "fields ripe unto harvest" and the other eye looking to the Eastern sky listening for the "Come up here."

Jonnie is grieving the loss of her dear sister Mary Suggs, and we attended her funeral three Fridays ago in Wilmington, NC. Their Pastor Dodd and I officiated the funeral service. She is survived by her husband, Junior Suggs, and their married daughter Karen Boni and two grandchildren. Two sisters, Jonnie Hunt and her older sister Edna Saxon.

Our Pastor Bill Wingard has safely departed planet earth and 'in the twinkling of an eye' arrived so quickly on Heaven's shore ... He had suffered an awful lot with stage four Pancreatic Cancer and was getting weaker each week, and then weaker each day. Just a little over a week ago, at about 2:30am on Friday morning March he took his flight without any aircraft involved! My, how he will be missed by so many of us... for those us who remain that was a bittersweet day. All of our Calvary Baptist Church family loved and esteemed him so very highly, and we ask you to please pray for us... for Pastor Dwight Williams our former Assistant Pastor who now assumes the office of Pastor for the Calvary Baptist Church family, the World Wide N.T. Baptist Missions family, and especially the Wingard family.

<<< Over Please >>>>

The Aaron DeVenuta family is doing very well, and they are working hard to finish up a few more things so they can move into that nice home! They are getting "cabin fever" after living in that travel trailer for the last few years, with the family growing two ways... "taller, and more of them ..."

The aircraft maintenance workload at Mission Aero keeps us busy, as well as airfield upkeep and projects. We have a work team coming from one of our supporting churches, Tabernacle Baptist Church in Virginia Beach, VA mid-June to assist us for three days, and to fellowship as much as possible as the Covid-19 is not dead yet.

Finished since our last prayer letter are a number of maintenance projects: Please pray with us and for us concerning:

- > The ABS-B upgrade and certification in the Cessna 150 trainer here.
- > After troubleshooting, we repaired the Auto Pilot system in one aircraft by replacing two components.
- > Worked many hours cleaning, etching, Alodining, and priming many wing parts in our 'ole Cessna 172 due to mice setting up a "campsite" in the left wing, and a "campsite" and a "Condo" in the right wing. A lot of corrosion was found requiring the disassembly of the 'leading edge' and wing-tip of the right wing, and removal of the left wing-tip for the same cleaning and repair. After re-priming, we riveted the sheet metal components back in place. While this was going on we removed both fuel tanks from the wings and cleaned them; and they both are back in place.
- >We are working on two wings from Mission Air Care, replacing a rear wing spar in one of those. Next, the striping of the paint from both wings, and then the repainting of the wings is a later part of the project.
- > Speaking of projects, we have another... requiring funds needed to repair the roof with sheet metal in a few places, and then needing to completely reseal the roof.
- > With our next prayer letter we will plan to include an 'Update Photo Page'.

Getting homesick for Heaven? There is no doubt that we are! So many of our Co-laborers, Pastors, Evangelists, and family members are already there.

So ... Let's Keep On Keeping On, and Keep On Looking Up!

Under His Able Wings,

Jack + Jourie

The Hunte